Town of New Paltz Planning Board 
FINAL Minutes 
November 25, 2013
Agenda:
PB 2013-03, Lerner, 555 Albany Post Rd., Subdivision
PB 2010-14, Wilmorite/SUNY Park Point, 141 Route 32 S., Site Plan
Present:  Dave Clouser, George Lithco, Mike Calimano, Lynn Bowdery (alternate), Lagusta Yearwood, Peter Muller, Tom Powers, Tim Rogers, Eileen Banyra, Lyle Nolan
Board Member(s) absent:  
 Chairman Calimano called the meeting to order at 7:04 pm.  
MINUTES

Minutes from November 13, 2013 presented.

Motion to accept the minutes, with noted change, made by Peter Muller.
2nd by Tom Powers.
All others present in favor.  Motion passed.  
PUBLIC COMMENT ON ISSUES OTHER THAN PUBLIC HEARINGS

None

APPLICATION REVIEWS 
PB 2013-03, Lerner, 555 Albany Post Rd., Subdivision
Michael Vetere appears before the Board on behalf of the applicant.  He presents the new subdivision plans which were previously given to the Planning Board.  Mike Calimano states how they needed original subdivision notes included, as well as needing Board of Health approval for well and septic.  The application is complete with the waiver, the deed, erosion control, etc.  Mike Calimano asks the Board if they have any other comments.
A motion to schedule a public hearing for December 16, 2013 is made by Lagusta Yearwood.

2nd by Peter Muller.

All others present in favor.

Motion passed.

OLD BUSINESS

None
PLANNING BOARD ADMINISTRATIVE MATTERS DISCUSSION
It is determined that there will be an extra meeting on December 16, 2013.
Lyle Nolan leaves the meeting.  Lynn Bowdery sits in his place.

PUBLIC HEARING

PB 2010-14, Wilmorite/SUNY Park Point, 141 Route 32 S, Site Plan

A motion to open the public hearing is made by Eileen Banyra.
2nd by Tom Powers.
All others present in favor.  Motion passed.

Mike Calimano discusses how the second round of public hearings came about with regards to the FEIS.  He further discusses how he would like to run the public hearing as well.

Doug Eldred from BME Associates makes a brief presentation on the SUNY Park Point project.

Mike Calimano states how the public should try to keep their comments to 5 minutes, and that written comments are always accepted, up until 10 days after the public hearings are closed.

Ira Margolis, Town resident, speaks on his concerns over the IDA granting a PILOT or having a tax free status; as well as his concerns over the water system and the police department budget concerns.
Don Kerr, New Paltz resident, speaks about the differences in LEED and NGBS.  He also speaks about the cost of service for the Police Department.

Robin Cohen Lavalle, Village resident, speaks about transfer students, and what that actually entails; and the lack of housing for this group of students.
Joanna Herron, SUNY student, speaks about being a transfer student, and how important housing is.

Michele Halstead, SUNY VP of Finance, speaks on how many members of her family are all Town residents and business owners.  She wants to address some misconceptions that appeared in the newspaper.

Shelley Wright, a SUNY employee for 17 years, as well as a Town resident. wants to speak on behalf of her support for this project.  She wants to address some misconceptions with regards to needed housing.

Shannon Roddy. CFO for SUNY Foundation, speaks on behalf of the need for student housing, and how the Foundation purchased the land for this reason.  The faculty housing as well as the water and sewer treatment plant will be fully taxed.

Mark Sherman, Town resident, wants to speak about beds per student; he wonders about the commuter population.  He also has comments with regards to the view shed.  He has major concerns with this project being run by a major for-profit corporation.
Rich Winters, SUNY employee, is present to express his support of the project.

Paul Brown, Town resident, would like to thank the PB for holding these public hearings, as they are not mandated.  He would like to make some comments on the applicant not being willing to pay their fair share of taxes.

David Lent, Town resident, speaks about his concerns over this project with regards to the cost to the local tax payers, as well as other concerns.
David Eaton, SUNY employee, speaks on behalf of his support of the project.  

Mike Katz, Village resident and former transfer student, who is now a business owner in town, speaks on behalf of his support of his project.

Peter Ingellis, New Paltz Regional Chamber of Commerce interim President, speaks on his support of the project.

Ariana Basco, New Paltz Village Board member, speaks about her beliefs with regards to this project.  She is concerned about the project being run on fossil fuels, as well as the cumulative adverse effects of this project.

Rebecca Berlin, Village resident and SUNY student, reads a statement she prepared regarding energy usage and fossil fuels.

Rachel Lagodka, Village resident, speaks on her concerns with regards to this project, and the idea that they would leave the community if they don’t get approvals for these dorms.
Tammy Friedman, Town resident, speaks about her concerns with this project; this project will have a terrible effect on the community.

James Aver – no longer present
Sabrina Sarro – no longer present
Bob Gabrielli, Town resident, speaks with regards to his concerns to the potential continuation of public roadways, as well as the financial impacts.

Leonard Loza, Town resident, speaks about his concerns regarding this project.

Mike Calimano states that the Public Hearing held open until December 9, 2013.  He reminds everyone that they also have the opportunity to submit written comments, they can also be emailed to the Planning Board.
Motion to adjourn the public hearing until December 9 was made by Eileen Banyra.
2nd by Lagusta Yearwood.

All others present in favor.  Motion passed.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Mike Calimano.
2nd by Eileen Banyra.
All others present in favor.

Meeting adjourned at 9:34 pm.
These minutes respectfully submitted by Kelly O’Donnell

